
Ebony Caudle
735 Ellis Ave
Orangeburg, SC 29115
February 19,2015

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Governor
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear The Honorable Nikki R. Haley:

My reason for writing this letter is for South Carolina State University to remain open. I
am currently a student at South Carolina State University. My major is Family Consumer
Science/Child Development.

I am an uprising senior at my university. As I get excited for my senior year it saddens
me to know that I may not graduate from this great institution. I really would like for it to
say open. I believe we need a better leadership and we will be a better university in the
long run. I chose this college because of family/friends who have come and graduated
from here. The things I heard of made me work hard in school to attend this wonderful
school.

As I stated above the leadership we have does not work for all that are affected. With
time, dedication and hard work I strongly believe can make it and renew ourselves. Also
as stated above I would like to join my family/friends to become a graduate from South
Carolina State University

Thank you again

Sincerely,
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Ebony Ca~a!e
(803) 206-1631
ecaudle@scsu.edu


